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State Senator James Sanders Jr. (D-Rochdale Village, Far Rockaway) held his Annual
Hurricane Sandy Remembrance and Recovery Walk on Friday, which began with a ceremony
at Rockaway Beach. It marked four years since the superstorm tore through the area,
flooding streets and destroying homes, and was an opportunity for residents and
community leaders to come together and reflect on all that has been accomplished and to
look ahead towards the tasks that remain. The walk was followed by a disaster preparedness

training course at Battalion Pentecostal Assembly Church in Arverne.

“Every year we come together to remember the sacrifices that have been made to repair the
devastation caused by Hurricane Sandy,” Sanders said. “Although we have taken many steps
forward, there are people who are still suffering. Many have been displaced. Many are still
living in shelters. So part of our mission here today is to let them know that they have not
been forgotten. We will continue to work together until everyone is made whole. We will

remain strong, vigilant and unified as we move forward.”

Despite the bitter cold, attendees stood on the boardwalk near Beach 67" Street, where they

prayed, held hands, sang, and spoke of the aftermath of Hurricane Sandy.

“It has been four years since Sandy, but for many of us it seems like yesterday,” Dr. Ed
Williams, CEO of Ready Rockaway, said. “There is so much that has to be done in this
community. One thing that we recognize is that recovery is just one aspect of it, but until we
begin understand the scientific preparedness necessary for resiliency, we will experience the
same thing we did with the devastation of Hurricane Sandy. That is why it is critical that

every organization in Rockaway come together and work together.”

Deborah Star Reed, Chairwoman and Founder of the Rockaway Bay Coastal Association For
a Resilient Waterfront, expressed similar sentiments. “We must remember what we went
through,” she said. “We must not forget how many people are still being affected by it, even
emotionally and mentally. I am tired, but I cannot give up this fight, because until we get the
entire bay shored up and until we get everyone on the same page, we are going to have

reoccurrences with more danger and more loss of property.”






